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Durrington Town Council Annual Parish Meeting held from 6.30-8.30pm on Tuesday the 26th of March 2019, in the Village Hall, 
High Street, Durrington, SP4 8HH
	PRESENT
	Cllr. Mr JP Todd
	Chairman

	
	Cllrs. Mrs S Paines, Mr J Ellis, Mrs M Wardell, Mr R Perry, Mr S Rennie, Mr L Tucker, Mr S Botham, Mr S Armstrong-Watkins, Mr D Healing, Mr W Clarke
	Councillors

	
	In Attendance:
Mr G Wright

Mrs S J Tucker 
Mrs R Docker

	Wiltshire Councillor

Clerk
Admin Assist



The Chairman welcomed over 100 residents and 13 exhibitors at the Annual Parish Meeting.  The first point of business was for the Chairman to formally accept a presentation by the Durrington Women’s Institute ‘100 years on - A wall hanging’.  This marks 100 years of the end of the First World War, members of the WI had produced a wall hanging using wool from Romney fleece, Shetland and Gotland sheep.  The hanging depicts well known areas in the village, guns, planes and horses for the Armed Forces as well as Regimental Badges of the fallen, who are named on the war memorial at the cross stones.  There are also 9 poppies for men who lost their lives and who have a connection to Durrington but do not appear on the war memorial.  Glynis Falcon of the WI had also written a poem whilst producing the wall hanging, which she read out.  The hanging, details of how it was made and what it represents, along with the poem will be displayed on the Village Hall wall for all to enjoy.
Dr Celia Grummitt from Cross Plain Health Centre Durrington was then asked to provide an update on the closure of the surgery in Durrington and its move to a new, purpose built facility in Larkhill.  The new facility will be shared with the MOD and Shrewton surgery, who will move before the end of 2019, all be it into temporary port cabins initially.  The facility is being built as part of the Army Basing Programme and it is hoped in offering a new facility that new doctors will join the surgery. It is hoped that the new facility will be able to offer more than just a routine doctor’s surgery, with various clinics potentially being considered.  At present there is no facility for a pharmacy for local residents to use.  However, Dr Grummitt is looking into a service similar to that in Shrewton whereby prescriptions can be delivered to residents.  Patients do not have to transfer to Larkhill if they prefer to remain in Durrington, they have the option to switch surgeries and register with Avon Valley should they wish.

Residents were also invited to view and ask questions at the local exhibition stands; Durrington and District Link Scheme, Durrington Community Choir, Community Policing Team, Get Wiltshire Walking, Active Health, Community Speedwatch, Durrington Town Council, Wiltshire Wildlife Trust, Lovell, Cross Plain Health Centre, Living Memories Project, Avon Valley College Development and Stonehenge Visitors’ Centre. Residents’ were able to update passes for Stonehenge, through their Visitors’ Centre who also kindly brought along extra-large rock cakes that had been especially made for the evening for everyone to enjoy.  Further refreshments were provided by Cllr Sue Paines and former Cllrs; Primrose Taylor and Wendy Parsons.
Signed




Chairman                        Date
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